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CITY COUNCIL AGENDA ITEM

ACTION REQUESTED:
Approve the award of Bid 19-275, Naper Boulevard Retaining Wall Renovations, to Lorig
Construction Company for an amount not to exceed $627,800, plus a 3% contingency

DEPARTMENT:  Transportation, Engineering and Development

SUBMITTED BY: William J. Novack, Director

BOARD/COMMISSION REVIEW:
N/A

BACKGROUND:

Two sections of the existing timber retaining walls located along the west side of Naper Boulevard,
between Chicago Avenue and the Burlington Northern Railroad Underpass, have been deteriorating
over the past several years. The wall has significant deflection and requires attention before it
collapses. This project (CIP #MB192) includes building a new precast retaining wall in front of
existing failing wall sections.

Construction of the wall will begin in the spring of 2020 with completion anticipated by July 1, 2020.
Daily lane closures will be required along the southbound lanes of Naper Boulevard adjacent to these
retaining walls for the duration of the construction.

DISCUSSION:
Advertisement Date: 10/01/19 Notices Sent: 133
Opening Date: 10/24/19 Plan holders: 30
BidsReceived: 5
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Bids were received from the following vendors:

Vendor Proposed Cost
Engineer’s Estimate $541,000

Lorig Construction Company $627,800
Herlihy Mid-Continent Company $860,000
Alliance Contractors, Inc. $863,373
Semper Fi Land Service $977,000
Foundation Mechanics $1,324,000

The low bid was approximately 16% higher than the engineer's estimate for the project. This
increase may be related to market conditions as contractors are anticipating a large volume of
upcoming work due to the recently released IDOT Capital Program.

Though the low bid is somewhat higher than anticipated, staff recommends award of the contract to
Lorig Construction Company. The next lowest bidder was approximately $232,000 more than the low
bid. Based on these bid results, Lorig Construction Company’s proposal represents a good value.

FISCAL IMPACT:
CIP# MB192 - Naper Boulevard Retaining Wall Renovation

The cost of the Naper Boulevard Retaining Wall Renovation is budgeted in the two accounts listed
below. At total of $566,000 was allocated for this project. The additional cost identified will be
financed through savings in other projects. Therefore, adequate funds are available to continue with
this project.

Account Number Fund Description Total Budget Amount
30282200-551502 Capital Projects Fund $7,913,000
30282200-531301 Capital Projects Fund $847,024
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